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MR. NUTTER: We will call Case 3701.

MR. HATCH: In the matter of Case No. 3701 being
reopened Et the request of Coastal States Gas Producing
Company to consider the amendment of{ the special pool rules
for the Baun-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to
provide for l60-acre spacing and proration units with the
assignment of 80-acre allowables.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant
and Christy, Roswell, appearing on behalf of Coastal States.
We have two witnesses and ten exnibits. I would like to
have the two witnesses sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)
{Whereupnon, Exhibits Nos. 1
thrcugh 10 were marked

for identification.)

ROBERT ZJINKE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:

Q State vour name,
a Robhert 2inke, Z-i-n-k-e,.
0 By whomw are vou enploved?

A Coastal States Gas,




0 In what capacity?

A Senior geologist in the Midland Division.

0 Have vou previously testified in this Case 37012
A Yes, 1 have.

0 And your gualifications as a geologist are a

matter of record with the Commission?

A Yes, they are.

Q Since the original Case 3701, have vou made a
continuing study of this area, the Baum-Wolfcamp area?

A Yes,

O Are you familiar with the application of Coastal

States in this case?

- Yes, I am familiar.
0 vhat is Coastal States seeking to accomplish?
A They are seeking to amend the temporary special

field rules to provide for l60-acre spacing and proration
unit with 80-~acre allowables.

0 Have vou prepared a number of exhibits to be
considered in this case?

A Yes, I have.

N Refer to vour EZxhibit No. )1 and explain to ths
Pxaminey what this is,

A Exhibit Ho. 1 is a location nlat showing the




location of the Baum field relative to the many other oil
fields in Southeastern New Mexice. The red arrow points to

the Baum Pool,

0 It shows the location of other pools in the area?

A That's right.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit No, 2 and explain what this
shows .

bt The second exhibit is a structure map of both the

Baum field and the Lazv “J" field area. This map shows
all of the nine producing wells in the Baum field. When I
previouslyv testified in the case in Decembey, this field, the
Champlin No, 1 Featherstone Federal and the Coastal States
No., 1-6 State were the only wells or producers in the Baum
field.
MR. NUTTER: What is the location of those, please?
THE WITNESS: The Champlin No. 1 Featherstone
Federal is 660 from the South and Far* Lines of Section 6,
Township 14 South, Range 33 East.

MR, NUTTER: That's the one with the subsea depth

h
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THE WITNESS: That's correct. The Coastal States

Gas Produecing No, 1-6 State is located 1980 feet from the

Fast Line and 660 feet from the Morth Line of the same section.,
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- MR, NUTTER: That's the minus 54792

THE WITNESS: That's correct,

MR. NUTTER: Those were the only two wells in

-— pool at the time of the last hearing?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Previous wells drilled in the
pool were the Champlin No. 1 "A" Featherstone Federal,

- located 2310 from the North and West Lines of Section 6, and
it was an abandoned producer. It has since been re-entered
and made a producer by Ceoastal States,

- Q (By Mr, Hinkle) Were vou in the process of re-
entering that well at the time of the original hearing?

A That's true,

- 0 But it had not been completed?
A It had not heen completed as a well vyet.
0 Go ahead with your explanation of Exhibit No. 1.
A Currently Delaware Apache is drilling a well in

the area and it's located 1980 from the North Line, 660

from the East Line of Section 30, Township 13 South, Range 33
East. There 1is a cross section line which is drawn through

all producing welils in the field, in the Baum field, on through
a drv hole, the Cabot No. 1 "P" State located 660 from the
South and Fast, South and West, excuse me, of Section 33,

Townshin 12 South, Range 33 East, on into the Lazv "J" Pool,




The exhibit is a structural contoured map on top
of the Permo-Pennsvylvanian lime. It's also designated the
“B" zone member. ‘The Baum Pool is called the Baum-Wolfcamp
Pool bhut pay zones in this field are of Permo-Pennsylvanian
age.

0 Really it's a misnomer in that respect?
A This is truz, But it is designated the Baum-
Wolfcamp Pool. 1In fact, we discussed this at the first

hearing. This map shows the structural configuration of the

Baum field and the fact that the Baum field is separated
structurally from the Lazy “J" Pool. This structural
separation is best shown by the Cabot No. 1 "P" State well.

Q Where is it located?

A It is located 660 from the South and West Lines of
Section 33, Township 13 South, Range 33 East. This well is
185 feet low to the nearest abandoned Lazv "J" producer and
117 feet low to the nearest Baum producer. This low
definitely separates the two structures and is quite pronounced
as it is pulled back in between the two structures.

Y You referrcd to "B" and "C" zanes in the Baum-
Wolfcamp., Are those the onlv two zones from which the pool
is producing?

A The Baum Pool vroduces from the "3B" and the "C"



zone and the Lazy "J" Pool actually produces from designated
"A“ zone, which does not exist in the Baum Pool, and the "B"
zone and possibly from the "C" Zzone.

Q Is the Lazy "J" Pool or field higher structurally
than the Baum-Wolfcamp?

A Yes. It produces from elevations that range a
little over 50 feet higher than the Baum-Wolfcamp Pocl or
Baum Pool.

Q But the so-called "A" zone is not productive in the
Baum-Wolfcamp area?

A No, it is not.

0 Does this Exhibit No. 2 show the acreage ownership
in the Baun-Wolfcamp Pool?

a Yes. Coastal States owns approximately 4280 acres
and the other operators or ownership operators in the area are
Delaware Avache, Bell Petroleum, M, W, J. 0il Company, Cabot
0il Company and Cities Service, The Lawless interest, which
is indicated on the map, has been acquired by M, W. J.

0 Now refer to Fxhibit 3 and explain to the Commission
what this is and what 1t shows,

A Lxhibit 3 is an electric log cross section which
passes through all the nine nroducers in the Baum-Wolfcamp

field, then through the Cabot 1 "P" State dry hole onto the




Hennigan No, 1 Depco State dry hole, irto the Lazy "J" field.

The cross section shows both the "B" zone member and the "C"
zone member of the Permo-~Penn formation, It also shows that
they conform structurally very close together. The index
map on this cross section is contoured on the "C" zone and it
may be noted here that that structure configuration is very
close to the structural configuration of the “B" zone.

The cross section shows the Baum Pool structure and
the separate Lazy "J" structure. The Cabot 1 "P" State
again chowing the low between the two wells quite pronounced on
this cross section, The Cabot 1 “P" State also tested fluid
in the amount of 260 feet of free oil, 270 feet of drilling
mud and 6560 feet of salt water from the "B" zone member of
the Permo-~Penn, being essentially a salt water test, and it
only tested 50 feet of drilling mud from the top of the "C"
zone member.

The Hennigan No. 1 Depco State, which is,
incidentally, located 1980 from the West Line, 330 from the
North Line of Section 28, Township 13 South, Range 33 East,
is also a dry hole and this well tested only 400 feet of oil
and gas cut drilling mud with very low members in the "BY
zone and 780 feet of salt water in what we consider to be the

"C" zone,




These two dry holes I feel definitely established

a separation between the Baum-Wolfcamp field and the Lazy "J"
field, Though it's not indicated on here, I would also like
to point out again that the "A" zone exists, you can see some
cf the porosity in the wells in the Lazy "J" field, and that
this zone does not exist in the Baum-Wolfcamp or the Baum
field.

Q It's your onminion, then, that these are two
separate and distinct pools?

A Yes. There's no doubt geclogically that they are.

Q Definite separation?
A Definite sepiration.
0 Are the characteristics of the pool different?

A Yee, the next exhibit will show some of that
difference in characteristics.

Q Refer to Exhibit No. 4 and tell the Examiner what
it shows.

L Exhibit MNo. 4 is a map with the initial potentials
of both the area of the Lazy "J" and the Baum Pool. This map
is made to show the significant differencc betueen the Raum
Pool or fiecld motentials and the Lazy "J" initial potentials,
and if vou will note, there is a line runninag between the Lwo

pools and the initial notential average in the Raum Pool was
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59 percent salt water, and in most cases in the Lazy “J"

Pool it was salt water free. There are only two wells located
in Section 21 that have some percentage of salt water, but
still nothing of the average of 59 percent in range.

This map definitely indicates that the fluid
accumulations in the Lazy "J" field and those of the Baum
field are decidedly different, with the Baum field producing
and having in the fluid state salt water along with the oil
whereas in substantially the largest part of the Lazy "J"
field, why, it is primarily oil free.

The producing zone in the Lazy "J" field probably
relative to the pxoducing zone; the "B" zone produces in the
Coastal States 1-32 located 1980 from the South Line, 660
from the West Line of Section 32; the 1-8, located 669 from
the North and West Lines of Section 8 and th~ 1-7, located
1650 from the West Line and 330 from the North Line of
Section 7. These wells all produce from the "B" zone and
all produce substantial gquantities of water from initial
production where the "B" zone, up in the Lazy "J" Pool has not
produced with initial production any quantities of water at all.

Q Does that mean that all the rest of tum wells in the
Baum-Wolfcamp have been completed only in the "C" zone?

A Primarily, yes, that is correct. “he 1-32 is



producing both from the "B" and the "C”" zone,
Q Is there anvthing elise you would like to add to vour
testimony?
A Other than tha% this supnorts the geological
structural configuration, this fluid separation.
MR, NUTTER: Mr. Zinke, going back to your cross

section there, the well symbols across the bottom of the cross

section of these number like vour 6-1, it says B-2574,

C-3118. WwWhat do those nunhers represent?

THE WITNESS: Bottomhole pressures,

MR, NUTTEZR: In the "A", "B" and the "C" 2zone?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, these will be used in later
testimony by the engineer who will testifv,

MR. NUTTER: On your cross section, does that
indicate that those wells are completed in those intervals
if it says if you have a "C" pressure?

THE WITNESS: ©No, it does not. Actually, if I am
correct --

McGRAW: 1o, not necessarily.

NUTTER: No correlation belween

McCRAW: No, we will make that distinct.
THY WITNKSS: We have maps that will show which

zones these wells are nroducing in,




0 (By Mr, Hinkle) Have Exhibits 1 through 4 been
prepared by you or under vour direction?
A Yes, they have.
MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits 1
through 4.
MR. NUTTER: Coastal States Exhihits 1 through 4

will be admitted in evidence. 4

T

(Whereunon, Exhibits 1 through
4 were offered and admitted
in evidence.)

MR, HINKLE: That's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q I see from vour Exhibit Ho. 2 and from the plat

or the cross section tha£ vou do have a low for the "C" zone

as wall as the "B" zone?
A That's correct. I
0] However, your svnecline or vour trough, whatever

vou might want ©o call it, extend further north as far as

the "B" member is concerned, than it does here in the "C"

zone? It goas clear up into Section 29, the 54%/b-Ifoot line

does?

A It was contoured just more or less hecause there

isn't other contrnl other than the Cabot well in that area.




0 But the evidence is that the trough exists in all

the zones?

A Yes, it does. 1In fact, it is a little deeper in
the "C" zone. There appears to be just a slight amount of
thickening in the section between the "B" zone and the "C"
zone.

Q In the State "C" No. 1 to the State "P" No. 1?

A Yes. Incidentally, the Lyon well located,this 1 "C"
State located in Section 32 appears, though it was drilled
and abandcned, apvears to be a potential producer in the Baum-
Wolfcamp Pool,if there is any question ahout that later.

0 When was it drilled?

A I do not have the date but it was drilled --

0 Well, I guess that's the date up there at the top
of the cross section, Septembher of '547?

A Yes. It was drilled just subsequent to the drilling
of the Baum-Wolfcamn discovervy wells and because of the oil
and water, was abandoned.

0 After vou went tack into this old Coastal, or this
old Champlin 1-6, you made a producer out o ii, you 3ay?

A Yes.

0 it was in the process of heling recomnleted when we

nad the last hearing?

eg
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a That's true.
Q what kind of potential did you get on that well?
A We have that on the potential map. It did not
make a very good well. It was potentialed for --
Q 80 harrels of water -~
A -~ 80 barrels,and 610 barrels of salt water. We
have not figured out why yet.
MR, NUTTER: Any other questions of Mr. Zinke?
He may bhe eXcused.
(Witness excused.)

JACK McGRAW

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State vour name, bv whom vou are employed, and where
you reside,

- My name is Jack McGraw, I am emploved by Coastal
States Gas Producing Company as division vetroleum engineer
in Midiand, Texas.

Q Did vou previously testify in Zase 37017

A Yes, I did.

s

0 And vour qualifications as netroleum ongineey are a
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matter of record with the Commission?
A Yes, sir.
0 Since the hearing on case, originally on 3701, have

you made a continuing study of the Baum-Wolfcamp area?
A Yes, I have.

Q All the wells that have been drilled?

A Yes.

Q All the production information and all the pressure
informaticn?

A Yes, sir.

Q HHave vou ovrepared certain exhibits to be considered

in this case?

A Yes, I have, Exhibits 5 throuch 10.

0 Refer to Exhibit 5 and explain tc the Commission
what thig is and what it shows.

A Exhibitv 5 is the graph of the production history
on the Baum-Wolfcamp field back from its inception in 1955
to the present time, We have simplyv -- This is the same graph
that was used in the last hearing., We have simplv added to
it the current produecing rate iix the field. This plat shows
that the Baum field was discovered in May 1955 by Chamnlin
Petroleun Cornoration with the comnletion of their

Featharstone Federal No. 1. That well is located in the
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Southeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of Section 6,
Township 14 Scuth, Range 33 Dast.

The well was completed from the “"C" zone of the
Permo-Penn formation, and although it was potentialed higher,
it actually produced 58 barrels of oil and 20 bharrels of water
per day. This well is currently producing 35 barrels of oil
and 40 barrels of water per day and it has a cumulative
recovery of approximately 120,000 barrels of oil and 150,000
barrels of water,

In January 1956 Champlin drilied the Featherstone
Federal No. 1 "A", located in the Northeast Quarter of the
Northwest Quarter of Section 7, and after drillstem testing
the pay zone, the well was plugged and abandoned. Champlin
later drilled and completed the Featherstone Federal No. 2,
located in the Southeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of
Section 6, and that was in August 1956. This well produced
for approximately two ard a half vears and recovered 39,374
barrels of oil and approximately 136,000 barrels of water. It
was plugged and abandoned in January of '59.

In Hovember 1967 Coastal States drillcd and
completed the State & Ho. 1, which is located in the Northwest

Quartery of the Hortheast Ounarteyr of Section 6§, for 360 barrels

of 0il and 640 bharrels of water ver dav, TPellowing this
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Coastal has drilled five additional wells and re-cntered the
two wells that were plugged prior to '59 and completed them
as producers. As of April 1, 1968 Coastal operates eight wells
in the field with a combined capacity of 1400 bharrels of oil
plus 4.000 barrels of water per day. Champlin operates one
well, which is producing at a rate of 35 barrels of oil, 40
barrels of water. Two additional wells are in the planning
stage by other operators at this time.

Q What are those wells?

A Well, the cne that was testifi=d to prior is the

Apache, Delaware Avache well in Section 30 and M.W.J.

plans a well in Section 5. T believe it would be in the
Northwest Quarter.
MR, NUTTER: You've proved up a location for them

there and also in the Southeast of 312

A Yes, sir. 1In fact, thev will undoubtedly drill both
of those in the verv near future, According to the present
geology, there appears to he ten additional proven locations
on l60-acre spacing. This would make a total of 19 wells for
the field on 160-acre spacing. 2All the wells completed to
date, including the two curvent ooerations, have heen drilled
on 1l60-acre spacing, although the field currently is operating

under a temporary order designatinag 80-acre spacing,



0 (By Mr, Hinkle) Now refer to Exhibit 6 and explain
that for us,
A Exhibit 6 is a plat showing the well location and

pressure information, It also shows the completion interval

for each well; the color code down there I believe is, I believe

vou can see that the blue color represents a Bough “B"

completion and the yellow a Bough "C",
Q These are initial pressure completion, are they not?
A Yes,
Q Drillstem test?
A Initial drillstem teet pressures in the test

interval covering the "B" or the "C" zone. We took the
initial shut-in pressure from the drillsterm test, We feel
that this is the true static reservoir pressure in the area
of the well at the time the well was drilled. The initial
bottomhole pressure for this area was determined to be 3495
in the Bough "C" zone and 2806 in the Bough "C" zone in the
Lyon 0il Company State 31 in November of '54. This was tes-
tified to awhile ago., You'll notice the well is in Section
32 in #he Southwest (Quarter of the Southeast Quarter ot
Section 32, That is the oldest well drillstem tested in this

area in 1954 and they had an immediate shut-in vressure of

]

3495 on the "C" zone and 2805 on the '"BY zone.




Now, Champnlin drillstem tested their wells in, later
in '55 and '56. They only took a fifteen-minute bhuildup., We
have evidence to nprove that fifteen minutes is not long enough
to get an accurate bhuildup nressure, We feel that fifty
minutes is. In everv case on ours where we have the buildup
curve, fifty minutes is sutfficiert to get the static buildup
pressure. So, therefore, our Champlin pressures w2re not
useable from this respect. Thev were somewhat lower than
the 3495,

Ve feel that the pressure in this area was at least
this high when Champlin completed their Featherstone Federal
No. 1. Now, assuming that this initial bottomhole pressure
was 3495, and that the surrounding area contained egual
pressure, then by virtue of the vroduction of 160,000
barrels of o0il and 240,000 barrels of water, the bottomhole
pressure was lowered to 2282 in the nearest well, which is
Ccastal States State 5 No. 1.

0 Bow far is that?

A That's about 1700 feet Northeast of Champlin's well.
Now, 2lec the nressure was lowered to 2824 in the Featherstone
Federal No., 2 or Coastal's PFederal 6 No. 1, which is located
approximatelyv 3,000 feet MNorthwest. If vou'll go to the

next oxhibit, we feel thot this is --
’
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0 That would be Exhibit Mo. 7?2

A Vle are actualliv ahle to draw an isobaric map showing
a pressure sink in the wvicinitv of this Champlin well where by
far the majority of this production has come from. All these
pressures now are initial oressures and thev are taken from
over a period of time November through April with mostly --
if you'll look at the dates on this map, the completion date
is the little number to the upper right of the well, most of

these were in the latter part of November, December and Januarv.

And so we have a given time that we can draw a static pressure
for the reservoir and it definitely indicates a sink, a
pressure sink in the vicinity of the Champlin's well., We

- feel that this shows definite indicaticons that the pressure
has been influenced over, well, practically a thousand acres
in here by the production of this fluid.

Q Is this pretty conclusive avidence that one well
will effectivelv and efficiently drain as much as a thousand
acres?

A This is conclusive evidence that it will affect
the pressure over this area. We feel that it also definitcly
proves that one well will effectively drain in excess of 160

Pag

acres. Tt could, of course, influence the nressure without

effectively draining the oii over the other area.
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Q Do you consider this as good evidence of the drainage
factor?
A Yes, we consider this as being conclusive evidence

of interference bhetween wells on l60-acre or greater spacina,
0 And about the best evidence you can obtain?
.Y Yes, sir, it is. 1In fact, it's the type of
information vou would receive if vou run an interference
test and actually shut a well in, in fact, vou couldn't
possibly run one for the period of time that we have been
able to observe here. You wouldn't get anywhere near this

grade of pressure variaticn.

Q Now, refer to Exhibit No. 8 and explain what this
shows .
A Exhibit No. & shows the initial bottomhole pressure

in the "B" zone in many of these same wells. You'll note that
the pressure is guite uniform all across the field at
approximately 2550 pounds and has not heen influencea locally
by the previcus mentioned production from the "C" zone. This,
we think, supports the nrevious map and our statement tFat
says that the low pressures were a direct influence of the
production from that zone.

R, OMUPTER:  That Chamolin wel. s nroducing from

the "C" zone only?




THE WITNESS: "C" zone onlv.,

MR. NUTTER: This would indicate there was no vertical

communication between the zones?

THF, WITNESS: That is true. Vertical communication

between the zones in the field area. 1I'll have to point out that

this 2550 average pressure for the "B" zone is some 300 pounds
less than what it was found to be in '54, It was 2806 in '54,
MR, NUTTER: Anv Lyon well?
THE WITNESS: Any Lyvon well. We feel this indicates
a regional migration of oil. It wasn't from the production
in this field.

0 (By Mr. Hinkle) Refer to Exhibit No. 9 aad explain
what this shows.

A Exhibit No. 9 is an isobaric map of subsequent
bottomhole pressures chtained in April 1968 on five of the
producing wells, This man has the same general shape as the
initial bottomhole pressure mao, indicating that the bottom-
hole vressure is declining uniformly across the field,
Although the current well densitv is more on the order of
320 acres than 150 al Liiis time.,

0 Ts this indicative of wide drainage?

A Yes, it is; 1€ yvou didn't have good pressure

communication vou would expect some of the roorer vells tc have
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much higher pressures due to the fact that they have
recovered smaller volumes of oil and total fluid,

0 Is there anvthing else you would like to say ahout
the Exhibit No., 9?

A We have taken extensive hottomhole pressures as
we have indicated, and the permeability has been calculated
from this drillstem test information on six separate test
intervals on four sevarate wells, The average permeability
over the pav zone ranged from 52 millidarcies to 407
millidarcies, with the average for all test intervals being
160 millicdarcies.

I would expect the permeahility distribution on a
given well to range from several hundred miliidarcies down
te a tenth of a millidercy in order for the total interva
to have an average of 160, Therefore, we must have some
several feet in the wells that have high permeability in order
for the average to be 160, This indicates that the wells would
be capabhle of producing large volumes of fluid and should be
able to recover this fluid from an area with a drainage
radiius in axcess of 12320 fast, which, of course, is a drainage
for a well developed in a field on l60-~acre spacing,
Production historv to date has verified this

conclusion that thn walls would be canable of nroducing large




volumes of fluid and pressure observation has indicated

interference between wells over much greater distance than
1320 feet.
It is our conclusion that one well can effectively
and efficiently drain in excess of 160 acres in this reservoir.
Q Have you made the study of the economics involved
in developing this area on 40, 80 and l60-acre spacing?
A Yes, we have, and Exhibit 10 shows the economics
and it's the same as we presented in the last hearing. We
have no information to date to indicate that we will recover
in excess of the 151,000 barrels per 160 acres that we had
testified to at our previous hearing. In fact, our subsequent
pressure information indicates that it might be somewhat less.
Sc we saw no reason to recalculate the economics, they're
the same as we used before,

We have obtained a gas sales contract, and as
testified to before, we still bhelieve that it will require
about the same amount of cost to disvose of water that the gas
will bring, so that does not enter into the economics, and we
5S have a nireline connection now for the field, or we have
signed an agreement, and they will be hockinag that up and

that will imnrove the cconomics verv slightly,

0 Uhat Ls vour ratio of income to investment?

T

[




A The ratio of income to investment cn 160 acres is
1.63, which is fair economics considering that the wells in
this field do come in at high nroducing rates and you dc get

a fairly fast vayback and it makes favorable economics.

Now, of course, the ratio to investment on 40 and

B0 acres are negative. It will not pay out.

Q They are .41 on 40 acres and .81 on 80 acres?
A Yes, sir, that's true.
Q I believe you testified that if this field is

fully developed insofar as the limits of it are nowknown, it

[ T P - S 1
WOULd reduirle U

e Qrilling of somo ten 244ditinnal wells which
would be about nineteen wells total, is that right?

A Yes, sir, we think that's what it will bhe.

Q If it were developed on 80-acre spacing, how many
wells would have to be drilled?

A It would reaquir- s wells to nroluce the same
amount of oil.

9] And how much would it cost to drill those additional
nineteen wells?

A Well, at $180,600 per well, this, of course, would
require some 53,449,000 o0 additional drilling monev.

0 According to the figures vou have just given us, it

would never pav out?




26

A No, sir, it would not pay out on that basis.

0 In other words, it would be complete economic loss
of the three million four hundred thousand?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have the other lease owners in this area indicated
whether or not they approve of this application?

A Yes, sir. We have contacted all the other lease
owners in the area and all of them have indicated by phone to

us that they support us in this. We have received two

letters from operators #nd we understand that they have
mailed some letters in to the Commission.

MR. HINKLE: Our letters are from Cabct Corporation
and M.,W.J.

MR, HATCH: The Commission has received those

letters.
MR, HINKLE: You have received them?
MR. HATCH: Yes.
Q {By Mr. Hinkle) What about Apache?
A Avache told us theyv would support us in the hearing

and said they woula mail tire lettcr in.
MR, NUTTER: Here is a letter from Apache, too,
0 Py {ir. Hinkle) 1In vour oninion, will the amendment

of the temporary special field rules in this case t2 provide

REv




for 160-acre spacing and 80-acre allowahle he in the interest

of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes, sir.

0 Would it also tend to protect correlative rights?

A Yes, sir. We feel that it will,

0 Does Coastal States have any particular development

program planned for this area?
A Yes, sir. We have a development program planned.

It is temporarily halted, though, while we're considering

- the bottomhole pressures that we just run and we are waiting
to run additional bottomhole pressures in the last of May.
We're somewhat alarmed at this rapid pressure decline and

- although we recognize that generally the first subsequent
pressures run after initial cause alarm and generally it
will flatten after this. We're hoping this will be the case
but we're not planninag to drill any more until we do determine
the pressure performance on one additional test.

0 If pressure performance is along the lines that you
anticipate, would you then plan on developing it on 160 acres,
that is, 4rilling the additional wells necessarv to drill it
up on 160-acre spacing?

A Yes, sir. We would continue to develop the field

on one, if this order is amnended, on l60-acre spacinag; however,




if this pressure performance does continue to decline at the
same rate we probably would no% drill it on 160,

0 Under the same conditions, if it doesn't decline
as much as it might, would Coastal States continue to develop

this field on an 80-acre basis?

A No, sir, we would not.

Q It would just he economically impossible?

A We could not justify a well on 80 acres.

0 Do vou have anything else you would like to mention?
A Well, only that we are, of course, requesting field

rules similar toe those granted for the Vada-Penn Pool. The

rules should include a provision for l60-acre spacing with a

160 ~acre proportional factor.of 4.77 for allowable purposes.
This is the normal proportional factor for 80-acre spacing as
published by the New Mexico 0il Conservation Ccmmission, and

the present allowable for the field. We are not asking for

these in allowable since we only have one well in the field now.
Well, we have two that do make more than, I believe this

would be 277 barrels of o0il per day, Our latesi test

indicates that two wells, two 0f our wells would he carahle of
preducing in excess of this.
0 You have testified that Coastal States would

probhably not develop this area on §9 acres. Do vou knowwhat the




attitude of the other operators in the area might be?
A No, sir, I don't, Possibly some of these B80-acre
tracts could he farmed out and some of them might be drilled.
Q There might be one or two of them drilled?
A Yes, sir.
MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 5 through 10,
MR, NUTTER: Coastal States Exhibits 5 through 10
will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Exhibits 5 through
10 were offered and
admitted in evidence.)

MR, HINKLE: I believe that's all,.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Turning first to your Exhibit No. 5 and tracing the
history of the production of this pool, we can see that after
that first well was completed, that the production declined
until about August of 1956 when the second well was brought
in and then prcduction for the pool went up again,

A Yes,

0 Then the production declined again and then it
raised just a little hit here in late 1958, but not much. What

was the cause for the production to jump un in 196672
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A It is our understanding that in 1966 Champlin was
experimenting with a Kobe pump or a high voltage pump, and
they put it on and vou can see that it actually did increase
the production considerably, in fact, it more than doubled
it, almost tripled it, and increased the water provortionately,
but for some reason they were not successful or not able to
keep this pump operating properly, and so they took it off and
went back to their Basm pumping unit and still the production

staved above what it was.

Q They kevnt it up over a thousand barrels a month,
anyway?
A Yes, sir. It might have helped the well just to

relieve some of this water from it temporarily.

Q Then the next spurt is when you started drilling
your wells?

A Yes, As you can see, our April production is
shown at 27,500 barrels. Now, that's down because we were
shutting in in April, taking those bottomhole pressures. Our

May production will he over 42,000 bharrels.

Q Tnat will be way up here?
A Yesg, sir, it will be right on un,.
MR, HTMKLY: What is vour average production ner

day now?
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THE WITNESS: We average 14,000 harrels per dav and
about 4,000 harrels of water.

MR, HINKLE: How is the water being handled, by
submergible pump?

THE WITNESS: We are producing the water with Kobhe
pumps, hydraulic pumps.

0 (By Mr. Nutter) If we turn to Exhibit No. 7, Mr.
McGraw, your first isobaric map, I opresume that all of the
wells that are colcred blue are producing from the Bough "B"
zone, the ones that are colored vellow are producing from the

- P n — o~
bough C ’ and th '

here's a couple of wells that are blue and
yellow both, they are completed in both intervals?

A That's true.

Q The pressures that you have on vour subsecuent

isobaric map, Exhibit No. 9, would be "B and "C" zone only

combined for those two wells that are producing from both

zones?
A Yes, sir,.
Q And then they would be "B" or "C" for the others?
A They*re just "C" on the others. fihe two "B" «one

wells, the two in the south, have no pressures. They weren't
even comnleted in 2pril. These having two zones open in

the field in the well bore. as vou can see, distorted this map




somewhat. We recally thought it would distort it more than
this, but it didn't have a great effect on it.
Q The Champlin well in the Southeast, Southeast of

6 was the first well completed, that was back in May of *'55?

A Yes, sir.

Q It has produced how much, about & half a million
barrels?

A Well, it has nroduced 120,000 barrels of oil and

150,000 bharrels of water,

Q I don't know where I got the half million.

cr

A The other well, of cvourse, the combined total was
about 400,300 barrels that was remov:d from this area, but

the other well was shut-in back in '59%, we feel like the pres-
sure has stabilized in that area.

Q Then the well over here, the 1-7 in Section 7, was

the second well completed, it was brought in in -~-

A That one was drilied. That was the second well
drilled.
Q It didn't have anv producing history until you

re-entered it?
A That's right. Thev plugged it without even runnina
pipe,

O And vou recomnleted it when, Mr, McGraw?




33

A I believe the date shows on that, April '68.

o It was drilled back in '557?

A Yes, sir.

Q Then they drilled their third well up here in
Section 67

AA Yes.

Q And when did they abandon it, in 19596?

A Yes, sir. They abandoned it in, oh, about December
of '59, Excuse me, that's Decembher of '58,

Q Decemher of '587?

B Vag,

Q Then you recompleted that well?

A Yes, sir,

0 When did you put it back on production?

A In December of '67.

Q A1l the rest of the production in here isc from new

wells that have bheer drilled since that time?
A Yes, sir, that is true,

0Q Hlow are the wells holding up as far as productivity,

A Well, thev're holding un real wail, we feel like,
I have the latest test here that vou might get that vnlat that

shows the initial potential, and I will read vou off the
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latest tests on those. The Coastal States Federal 6 No. 1,

which is in the Southeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter

of Section 6, the current test on that is 40 barrels of oil
and 645 barrels of water. The State 5 No, 1, ﬁhat is the one
in the Southwest Quarter, 288 barrels of oil, 60 barrels of
water. The 5, 2 is 139 barrels of oil, 533 barrels of water.
The State 6, 1 in the Northeast Quarter, 318 barrels of oil,
790 barrels of water. The State 7, 1, 70 barrels of oil,

30 barrels of water., The State 31, 1, 165 barrels of oil,
1,018 kharrels of water.

Q My next question is, where is all this water going?

A The State 32, 1 is 220 barrelis of oil, and 450
barrels of water. The State 8 No. 1, 175 barrels of oil,
168 barrels of water.

Q Now, where is all this water going?

A At the present time we're still storing it in the
drilling pits. We are, of course, going to have to have a
disposal well, we had been hoping, not really hoping, but
watching if we got a dry hole, the first dry hole we got was
going to be a disposal well. We have not drilled a dry houle
to date. We have approached Lyon on their well, we would
like to have had it. The Cabot well. We have checked every

dry hole in the area, now we are all the way in Section 20
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working on this drv hole that shows un there.
¢] The old Trigg State well of Ohio?
A That's the closest one, and if we don't get a dry

hole in the next couple of mcnths or three we'll have to qo
to there.

Q You mentioned earlier that the Lyon Stéte might
have a possibility of being recompleted?

A That's true.

Q But this Cabot State, it is down in the trough?

A It's too low and it would be the ideal well,

O Who owns the well, now?

A Cabot does, and so far thev have not responded to

our offer to buv it from them.

0 Now, in determining your reserves, Mr., McGraw, on
your economic sheet here, I wonder if you could give me the
factors that you used in arriving at vour estimated recoverv.
Give me your average net feet of pay.

A The figures wers calculated from our State 6 No, 1,

from the 1lngs on our State 6 No. 1.

Q Is it an average well?
A It's tha hest cne,

n Tt i3?

A It's the heszt one.

c %y Gigpmedie ol




0 Is it in bhoth zones?

A No, sir, it's onlv in the "C" zone right now,.

Q So these factors here, these economic fagtors might
not include the "B" zcone, then?

A This is true, but the wells that do produce from
both zcnes don't make as much oil as this well and don't have
as high a pressure. I thought about going bhack and average
this but everything vould tend to decrease it from this
amount that we have no indication that we'll recover any more
oil‘out of any well than this State 6, 1.

—— e ~
Py

MR, HINKLE: hiis gives the most favarahle aspect?

THE WITNESS: This is the most favorable. This is

the one we used to sell our management.

0 (By Mr, Nutter) Net pay?
7. Nine feet.

0 Water saturation?

A 38 percent.

0 Porosity?

A Nine nercent.

0 Formation volume factor?
A 1,45,

0 And recoverv factor?

35 percent,
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0 That's optimistic, too, isn't it?
A Yes, sir.
9} And using those factors, you arrived at these

estimated recoveries?

A Yes. That will calculate 299 barrels per acre foot
and 135 barrels of acre feet recovery, nine feet of pay gives
you 945 per acre. On 160 acres, that's 115,000 barrels.

We feel, looking at the optimistic side, that this is what
we can hope to recover it and we would like to develop it on
that basis.

MR. NUTTER: Anv other questions of Mr. McGraw?

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:

Q In connection with your last testimony there, are
all of these wells, when you penetrated the "B" zone and
completed in the "C" zone, did vou have any indication of
production in all of them in the "B" zone?

A Not all of them, but I would say, well, if you
look at the cross section vyou can see this, we do have other
zones that we can open,

MR, NUTTER: In other weords, vou have drillstem

THE VWITHESS: That's true.,
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MR, NUTTER: You tested it in everv well?

MR, HINKLE: But it was not productive in everv
well,

THE WITNESS: UNot in everv case. The "B" zone is
more erratic., In fact, our greatest oroduction decline is
on the wells in Sections 7 and 8 that are completed only ‘in
the "B" zone.

MR, HINKLE: The "C" zone seems to be the most
uniform nroductive zone of the three,.

THE WITNESS: That's true. 1It's the best reservoir.

MR. NUTTER: I would like to get the nomenclature
straight in mv mipnd if possible. Is the "B" zone Lower
Wolfcamp, Mr. Zinke?

MR. 2ZINKE: I helieve the "B" zone is actually what
you call the Pennsylvanian in the Lazy "J". It's right
hbelow the Wolfcamp.

MR, NUTTER: Well, Wolfcamp is Permian, how could
the proper name for this he Permo~Penn, then?

MR, ZINKE: It's in a transition zore. Remember,

we mentionad the "AM" zone that dpoas not evietr in Fhe Baum bhut

MR, NUTTER: Is the "A" Lower Permian?

MR, ZINEKEE:  "AY could verv well bhe Lower Permian.
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It's difficult to draw an exact line between the Wolfcamp

or Permian and Pennsylvanian here. It appears to be that the
top of the "B" zone could he considered the too of the
Pennsylvanian because it definitely is a good correlative
marker across the country an used by many people to map on.

MR. NUTTER: The proper name for this would be Baum-
Pennsylvanian?

THE WITNESS: This is truve. We did point this out
in our testimony today. We did also when the case came up
originally. It should be changed,

MR TER: The firet time T thought there was some
Lower Permian production here but evidently not, no Permian
production at all.

MR, ZINKE: ©Not in my opinion, there isn't.

MR, NUTTER: It's below the transition zone even?

MR. ZINKE: In my opinion it's below the transition
zone, The "A" zone is probably in the transition zone.

MR, NIFFTER: Anv other questions of Mr. McGraw?

He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. HINKLF: I just want to point out that ip my
expaerience hefore the Commission I think i1f there is ever a

case that justifies wide spacinag for oil field develooment,




this is one. It meets all of the guelifications of the factors

which are involved in the rules and law, the conservation law,
in that it has been clearly proven that one well will
effectively and economically drain more than 160 acres, and
it’s been clearly shown here that the development on l60-acre
basis will prevent the expending of some $3,400,000 for the
drilling of non-essential wells which can never be recovered.

MR, NUYTER: Thank you, Is there anything else to
be offered in Case 3701 (reopened}? 1If not, we will take

the case under advisement, and the hearing is adjourned.
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EXHIBIT @ x

BAUM PERMO-PENN F1ELD
ECONOMICS

Gross Income . . .+ . & & 4 s e o4 e

Truckiag Charge . . . . . . . . . . .+ . .+ .

Mineral Interest Income at .8125 . . . . . . . .

Operating Cost and Taxes . . . . . « « « & « &+ + &

Net Working Interest Income

$ 3.11 per bbl.
0.11 per bbl.
2.44 per bbl.
0.50 per bbl.

1.94 per bbl.

Estimated Recovery 40 Acres 80 Acres 160 Acres

37,800 75,500 151,000
Total Net Income $ 73,300 $146,000 $293,000
Development Cost per Well $180,000 $180,000 $180,000

Ratio of Income to Invest-
ment 0.41 0.81

1.63
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MR. NUPTER: We'll call Case 3701.

MR. HATCH: Case 3701, Application of Coastal
States Gas Producing Company for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico.

MR, HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
and Christy, appearing on behalf of the Coastal States Gas
Producing Company. We have two witnesses and several
exhibits which I will‘have identified. I'd like to have
Jack and Mr. Zinke both sworn.

(Witnesses sworn.)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Numbered 1 through 9, inclusive,
were marked for identification.)

ROBERT ZINKE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKLE:

Qe State your name.
A Robert %inke.
MR, NUTTER: How do you spelil that, please?
A Z-i-n-k-€.
0 where do you reside?
A Midland, Texas.

Q By whom are you employed?




a

Q

A

Q

I am employed fer Coastal states in Midland, Texas.
In what capacity?
As a Senior Geologist.

Have you previously testified before the New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission?

A

Q

h

A

No, 1 have not,

Are you a graduate geologist?

Yes, I am,

What school did you graduate from?

Missouri School of Mines in Rolla, Missouri.

Of what year?

In 1951.

Have you practiced your profession since graduation?
That, I have,

Have you been employed by other compani=s?

Yes. I have been employed by several oil companies

in Midland.

Q

A

Q

AN

Q

How long have you been employed by Coastal States?
Two years, approximately two years.

Are you familiar with Coastal States operations in

Yes, I am,

Are vyou familiar with their operations in the

Baum area?
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a Yes, I am.

Q Are you familiar with the application that's been
filed by Coastal States in this case?

A Yes, I am,

Q What is Coastal States seeking to accomplish by
this application?

a To drill wells on a hundred sixty acre spacing,
to do this for economic reasons,

0 And to obtain special field rules?

A Yes, special field rules for the Baum Pool.

Q Have you made a study <f all the wells and the

logs of the wells that have been drilled in this afea?

A Yes, I have.

Q Refer to Coastal States Exhibit 1 and explain
what this is and what it shows.

A This is a regional map showing, first of all, the
different fields across most of Lea County, Texas, and on
into the other surrounding counties, and there are threec
areas circled.

The two orange areas are: one area in Township 9
south, Range 34 east, the Vada Poul out of the Bough "C"
line and the othexr orange cirvcle in Township 14 south, Range
34 east in the Saunders bast Pool from e Permo Penn line,

and then the vyellow civcle, which circles the Baum Pool,




giving the location of the Baum with reclationship to the vada
and the East Saunders Prool.

Q Are these three pools all producing from the same
formations?

A Yes.

Q Have they adopted special field rules for the
other two pools that you mentioned?

A There are, to my knowledge, field rules of a
hundred sixty acre spazing for both these pools,

Q Now, refer te your Exhibit 2 and explain what
this shows.

A This is a subsurface map contoured on the top or
the Permo Penn line and it shows the structures that the
various pools in the area of the BRaum Pool, the size and
relationship cf these siructures to the Baum Pool. It also
has a line of crocs~section drawn from the Baum PoOl over
to the East Saunders pPool, the relationship of the size of
structure of the Baum Pool to the East Saunders Pool and to
the Saunders Pool itself, and the Lazy J Pool.

Q The line which you have mentioned, showing the
cross-section, refers to anocther exniibit which will be intro-
duced later?

a Right.

Q Did you preparc cuas obructural map?




Yes, 1 did.

Was it prepared unde. your direction?

Yes, it was, I prepared it.

Q Is Coastal States acreagye indicated in yellow?

A Yes, Coastal States acreage, the holdings, the
present holdings are indicated in yellow.

Q What was the initial test well that was drilled

B A R

in the area, in the Baum area?
A It was the Coastal states Number 6-1 State, and
it is located nineteen eighty feet from the east line, six

sixty feet from the north line of Secticn 6, Township l4 south,

Range 33 east.

Qe Is that well completed as a producer?

A Yes, it is.

Q Was it the original procducer in the area?

A No, it is the third producer in the Baum Pool area.

Q What was the first one?

A The discovery well was the Champlin Number 1,
Federal -- Featherstone Federal, located six sixty from the

south and east of Section 6, and the second producer was the
Featherstone -- Champlin Number 2, Featherstone Federzl, and
it is located twenty-three ten from the north and west of
Soction 6.

0 When was the Champlin Yell completed?




A Approximately 1953,

0 13 it producing considerable water at the present
time?

A Yes, it's producing fifty percent water.

9] when was your last well completed in this area?

A Coastal states well?

o Yes. F

. It was completed -~ I do not have the exact date.

MR, JACK R. McGRAW: The first of December.

A 1t would e the first of December.

] Is that well capnable of making il's allowable at ;
the present time?

A Yes, it is,

O what 1s the potential of the well? 1

A The well was initially pocentialed for a hundred and 1

sixty barrels of 0il and six hundred forty bairels ofi watex
and was repotentialed at a later date for three hundred sixty
barrels of oil and six hundred forty barrels of water,

Q Is Coastal States enyaged in any additional operations

at the present time?

=
1

5
193
(3

A Yes, they are, at the presenc time, S¥LL1Ling
seven thousaud f2af on thelr Nuwneh.ov 1-32 state ywWwell in section
52, townsnio L3 soulth, Rango 3o casi,

) vhat is the dopen of the {orpaiclon in wihlcn vou are




producing the Baum formation?

A lt'é at nincty-nine seven to ninety-nine seventeen,

Q when do you anticipate your next well will be
completed?

A It should be completed right after the first of
the year. There is another Coastal States well that is in
testing. It was a reentry and redrilling from eight thousand
feet to the Permo Penn Pay through the same Champlin Numberx
2, Featherstone Federal, which is located twenty-three ten
froim the south -- no, from the north and west of Section 6.
It's the Coastal 5tates 6-1 Federal.

Q Ts there anything else that you would like to
testify to with respect to Exhibit 2?

A No.

Q Now, refer to your Exhibit Number 3 and explain
what this shows,

A This is a cross-section. 1t has an index map. It
goes from Coastal S5tates Number 6-1 State, east to the Texas
Company Number 8-1 -- "A~T" Number 1 in the southeast part
of Section 10, Township 14 south, Range 33 east, through
the David PFaskin lMo. 1 Tidewater 3tate in Section 13, Town-
shiv 14 south, Range 33 east on to the discovery, the Korn

County No., 1 state, located ninctesn ciahty fromm the south

and west of Jection 17, fourcecvn soutn, thirty-rfour east.




This cross-section was made to show the correlation
of the Permo Penn Pay in the baum Pool across through the
Saunders Pool into the East Saunders Pool showing the complex
of the Permo Penn line and indicating that the Baum Pool is
producing from the same Permo Penn line as the East Saunders
Pool.

Q Does this also indicate that the characteristics
of the producing formation in each pool is substantially the
same?

A Approximately the same, yes. The East Saunders does

not produce as much water as the Baum Pool does.

Q What is your pay thickness as shown by this Cross-—
section?
a The pay thickness in the Coastal States 6-1 State

is approximately nine to ten feet, and in the Kern County
Number 1 State, in the East Saunders Pool, it is approximately
fifteen feet thick. The perforations are over a much wider
range, but the porosity is approximately the same.

Q How does this thickness of pay compare with the
thirckness of pay in the intervening wellsbelwween these two
pools that are shown on this cross-section?

A The thickness of pay in the Baum Pool 1s approximately
nine to ten feet. The overall thickness in the Saunders pPool

is approxiwately forty to fifty feet, and this is in comparison
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to the 3aunders Pgol.

Q In other words, you've got a thinner pay section
in this area than they have in the main saunders Pool?

A That's right, and the Saunders Pool is a larger
structure.

Q What about the porosity and permeability as
shown in the cross-section of the iogs?

a The porosity and the permeakility are well
developed in all of the pools, except the Lazy J probably
has some weak porosity and the permeability developments, but
the East Saunders has very good permeability and porosity
developments than the Saunders Pool does.and, also, the Baum
Pool.

Q Do you have anything else that you would like to
testify to with respect to Exhibit 3?

A No. I do not.

MR, HINKLE: We would offer BExhibits 1, 2, and 3.
MR. NUTTER: Exhibits 1, through 3 will be admitted
into evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
numher 1, 2, and 3 were admitted
into evidence.)
MR, HINKLE: 1'd like to call Mr. Jack HMcGraw,

MR, NUTTER: 1'd like to ask Ir, Zinke a couple

of questions,
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MR, HINKL:L: Oh, excusc me,

MR, NUILITER: Does anyone hdve any questions of

Mr, Zinke?

CROSS &XAMINATION

BY MR, NUI'TER:

O Mr. Zinke, this pool has, by the Comniscion, been
classified as a wolfcamp Pool; however, you keep referring
to it as a Permo Penn, Now, 1is it down in that twilight zone
between the Lower Wolfcamn and the Uvper Pennsylvanian, and
it can’'t be well defined as a Wolfcamp or can it be defined
as a Wolfcamp?

A One nf the reasons, for making this cross-section,
was to show that it definitely was the same correlative zone
as the Permo Penn, and I would classify it as the Permo Penn,
rather than the Wolfcamp. It's a term used to describe this
transition zone hetwesen the wWolfcamp and the Pennsylvanian,
where it's very questionable whether it is Wolfcamp or

Pennsylvanian.

0 There is that twilight zone, though., I realize that.

A That's right.

0O Now, whalt has the Commission designated as the
fFormation name for the saunders and the Last saundersg?

Parmo Penn,

0 Pexrmo Penn.

N “nd, 1T pelieve, tne Boum 2ool s also Permo Poenn




as this cross-section shows,.

0 Rather than wWolfcamp, really.

A Yes. Of course, the yeoloygists would argue one
way or the other about this. I think it's Permo Penn from
the corraealations,

o Now, yeologically, do you have anything to indicate
here that you've got sufficient permeability to drain a
hundred and sixty acres?

A I believe that the samples indicate real good
porosity and the Drillstem Test data, which will be on one }
of the later exhibits, also indicates this through very good
pressures,

o Now, I was having a little bit of difficulty follow-
ing you there on some of these wells on your Exhibit Number 2,

Mr. Zinke,
Now, you stated that the discovery well for the
area was the Champlin Well down in the southeast, southecast of 6.

A That's right.

9] And is this the well that vou said is presently
making akout fifty percent water?

A Yes, thig well 1s producing -- IfLI find ovut approxi-

mately what it 1s making, prodguueoion wisc.
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Q I'd like the I. P, on it too, if you've got that
there.
A It's on Exhibits~- this well was completed flowing

for two hundred seven barrels of oll per day, plus twelve
percent salt water, and we have some field production, it's
total production, but it is producing -- it has produced
approximately eight to nine hundred barrels of oil per
month and a little it more up to anine hundred to a thousand
barrels of water per month.

Q And, that is about what it's making now?

A Recently, it was approximately a year ago or

fourteen months ago, it was reworked and it's producing
approximately eleven hundred barrels of oil and about twelve

hundred barrels of salt water per month on a standard Beam

pump,
Eid I answer that guestion?

G Yes, sir. Now, you said that the second well
drilled in the area was the well that's identified there
with the minus fifty-five hundred.

A That's right. It's twenty-three ten from the
north and west line of the section.

Q Now, this well is shown to be abandoned now. Is
this the one you said 1s belny vredrilied?

A well, it's the one that's been redrilled and tested

B Y e o e M4




by Coastal as of now.

Q Did it produce from this same interval?

A Yes, it did.

Q And what was its production history?

A I do not have the initial potential on it.

MR. HINKLE: Our next witness will go into that

in a little more detail.

A It's nroduced thirty-nine thousand barrels of
oil and was abandoned, 1 believe for the same reason of
the water problem.

Q And then the third well that was drilled was

your 6-1?
A That's right, into the same pay zone.
Q And it's potential was one sixty barrels of oil

and four sixty barrels of water?

A Six forty barrels of water.

Q Six forty. What was the difference there between
that first potential and that repotential? How come you
went from one hundred and sixty barrels of oil to three
sixty?

A Well, the engineers 1oid mwa that th

their pumping
equipment, this is a Kobe pump situation, that thev had

to rework their pump and put it back to pumping again,

and it <id improve their oil production.
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0 And has it held up, this three sixty, as far as --
A I'm not qualified to testify exactly what the
well is making. The engineers can.
MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all, Mr. Zinke.
You may be excused. Thank you.
{witness excused.)
MR, HINKLE: I'd like to call Jack McGraw,

JACK R. McGRAW

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, HINKIE:

Q State your name, your residence and by whom you
are employed.
A Jack McGraw. I wvork for Coastal States Gas

Producing Conpany in Midland, Texas as a petroleum engineer.

o) What is your official position with the company?
A Divisional Petroleum Engineer.
0 Have you previously testified before the New

Maxico Oil Conservation Commission?
A Yes, sir, I have.
0 Your gualifications as a petroleum engineer are

a matter of recora?

"y
<
o
0
mn
’-l
=




16

o Are you familiar with Coastal sStates' operations

in New Mexico?

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q And in the Baum Permo Penn Pool?

A Yes, sir.

Q You made a study of all the wells in that area?
L Yes, sir.

Q Of the logs and of the production data and all
the information available?
A Yes, sir,
0 Have you prepared certain exhibits for introduction

in this case or were they prepared under your direction?

A Yes, sir, I have,
0 Refer to Exhibit 4 and explain what it shows.
A Exhibit 4 is a graph showing the production history

of the subject field. This graph shows that the discovery
well, the Champlin Featherstone Federal Number 1, was com-
pleted in May of 1955 and that it has continued to produce
to the present time. This particular well has a cumulative
0il recovery of a hundred and fifteen thousand barrals and
a water recovery of a hundred and thirty thousana barzels.
The ygraph also shows that the Chawmplin Featherstone Federal
Number 2 was completed in Aagust of 1956 and produced until
January of 1959, It recoversd approximately 39,374 barrels

of oil and apgroximately 136,000 barrels of walter.




The Champlin Featherstone Federal 1-A located in

the northeast quarter of the northwest quarter of section 7,
;4 south, 33 east, was drilled and then plugged

and abandoned in January of '56. No completion attempt was
made on this well. ‘The well was later converted to a salt
water disposal well and is used for that purpose at this
time.

The Coastal States Number 6, State 6 Number 1 well,
was completed in November of 1967, and is presently capable
of producing 36l barrels of 0il per day and 735 barrels of
water per day for the gas-oil ratio of twelve hundred and
eighty-eight.

Coastal States has recently reentered the Champlin
Featherstcne Federal Numbher 2 and are now testing for
commercial production,

0 Is that the well that is located in the scutheast
of the northwest quarter of Section 67

A Yes, 3ir. Coastal's production is not shown on
this graph since the well was completed too late to actually
have a monthly production figure as reported to the 0il
Conservation Commission; and, of course, we're now drilling
our State 32 Numbey 1, which i1s located in the northwest
gquarter of the southwest quarter of section 32,

Q Is there anything else concerning ixhibit Number 4
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that you would like to testify to?

A wWell, it indicates the nature of the reservoir
in that it produces at least fifty percent water, and has,
throughout the life of the reservoir, It also shows that
as the oil rate is increased, the water rate increases,
also, énd at a faster rate., This is, of course, true of
our well, also, the new one,

Q Now, refer to Coastal States' Exhibit Number 5
and explain what that shows.

A Exhibit Number 5 is a graph of the bottom hole
pressure versus cumulative production for the field. This
graph shows that the initial bottom hole pressure in the
field was thirty-four sixty-five as recorded on a D. S. T.
from the Champlin Featherstone Federal Nuwber 1 in May of
1955, The D. S. T. on the Featherstone Federal 1-A in
January of '56 recorded a bottom hole pressure of twenty-
seven fifty-eight. However, this was not a fully built-up
pressure, and it's not shown on this graph.

In July of '56, the Featherstone Federal Numnber 2
recorded a4 buLLom hele pressunre of thirty-one sixteen and
that is shewn as the second point on the graph.

The Coastal States' state 6 Number 1 was Drillstem

tested in Movembey of 1967 and found to have a bottom hole

pressure of thirty ninety-one. #An observation of the
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latter two charts indicate that they are at or near the
static resarvoir pressure.

Q what does this drop in pressure of the last well
that was completed indicate or intend to show?

A Well, it tends to indicate that after a recovery
of approximately a hundred and sixty thousand barrels of oil
from the reservoir and a like amount of water, the pressure
has been lowered to thirty ninety-one from thirty-four
sixty-five.

Q Does that indicate drainage factor of a wide
area?

A Yes, sir, it would. It would indicate quite a
bit in excess of a hundred and sixty acre drainage.

Q It also indicates that all these wells are

producing from the same pool formation?

A Yes, sir, from the same porous zone.
0 Now, refer to Exhibit 6 and explain what this shows.
A Exhibit 6, it's a cross-section through the Baum

Field, showing all the completions are dry holes that have
been drilled in the immediate area of the Baum Field.

Shown in yellow on the cross-section i3 the Bavm zone O

the zone that has contributed the o1l that hes peen recovered
Lo date Trow Lhe roservoir.  Thsoan the waln pay zong, In

other words. And, vou oo see foom tie logs that it is very




thin, and in our State 6 Number 1, it's just about nine feet.
Now, it shows to be thicker over to the east;
however, that particular well was a dry hole and although the
logs indicate the pay tc be thicker, it was evidently too
tight to produce.
The Champlin Featherstone Federal Number 1 is shown
as the second log from the left, and their pay zone is
also very thin. The well on the far left is the Champlin
Featherstone Federal Number 1-A and & completion attempt was
not made and, by log, you can see why in this particular
zone. It was only a foot or two.

¢} Do you have any other remacks with respect to
Exhibit Number 6?

A Only that this does show that these zones are
correlative from well to well and as the pressure information
indicated.

Q Now refer to Exhibit Number 7 and explain what that
exhibit shows.

A Exhibit Number 7 shows the reservoir data that was
used in order to calculate the expacted recgovery on a per
well basis, using well spacing or forty, eighly and cne
hundred and sixty acres. A porosiiy value of nine percent

was dstermined from log analysis, using Coastal States

State 6 Number 1 Well. A water saturation of thirty-eight




percent was also determined from logs, Foimation volume
factor of 1.45 was arrived at from correlations publisthed
by M. D. Standing. A recovery factor of thirty-five percent
was estimated from observation of the performance in some

of the older fields producing from this same zone:; namely,
the Inbe-Penn, North Bagley Penn, Vada and others. A

net pay of nine feet was determined from logs.

The ©il in place is calculated to be twenty-six
hundred and ninety barrels per acre in the vicinity of the
Coastal States' State 6 Number l. The estimated recoverable
reserves are nine hundred forty-~two barcrels per forty dores,
seventy-five thousanc five hundred burrels per cighty 4acres,
and one hundred fifty-one thousand bdrrels per one hundred

sixty acres.

o Now, rerfer to Exhibit Number 8 and explain this
exhibit.
A Exhibit Number 8 shows the cconomics that can be

expected by developing the fiela on forty, eignty or one
hundred sixty acre spacing. This oxhibit shows that the
net income would be a doliar nincty-tour per bparrel.
This, of course, also shows thit our yross income

is three cleven ver barrael, Wuacking chayges, eioven

conts,  Gur o wineral o rntocresr i J812 0 Gay oy eraning cosc




ang taxes are estimated to be fifty cents per barrel through-
cut the life of the rescrvoeir, and this gives our net working
interest income of a dollar ninety-four per barrel,

This does not include any income for gas sales.
No gas market is available at this time; however, we anti-
cipate that it will become available in the near future.
It is estimated that the gas income will approximately equal
the cost to dispose of the producéd water, Disposal costs
have not been included in the estimated fifty cents per barrel
operating cost, And, if a pipel.ne connection is obtained for
the field, some improvement will be seen in this economic pro-
jection, possibly eight or nine cents a barrel.

Q What do you estimate the cost of drilling a well
in this area?

A ‘The cost to drill and complete our State 6 Number 1
was one hundred eighty thousand dollars. We feel that it
will cost this much to drill and complete additional wells
in the field.

Q That would be, in your opinion, the average cost
of drilling a well?

fat Yes, sir, it is., And, when you consider tae
excessive cost to lift this amount of fluid, Kobe equipment
iLs rather oxuoensive,

O What will {his result in, then, as ftar as forty,

cigniy, and a hundred and sixby acye spacing Is concarned?




A wWell, it, of course, shows you do not receive a

pay out of forty or eighty acres. However, on one hundred
sixty acres, a pay out is achieved and a fairly satisfactory
rate of return is shown due to the high rate, initial rate,
of the wells.

In other words, if they make a hundred -- three
hundred fifty or sixty barrels of oil a day. they will show
a pretty good rate of return on the invested capital.

G Now, from your study of this area and all the wells
and all the information available, have you formed any
opinion as to whether one well will affect it, whether it
will efficiently drain as much or more than one hundred
sixty acres?

A Yes, I feel that they will. In studying the area
in general, comparable preduction and other fields in that
pay zone, they have very higher total fluid recoveries. 1It’s
not unusunal for wells in this area to reccver in the neigh-~
borhood of a million barrels of total fluid and, of course,
with nine feet of pay and nine percent porosity, taat's
just about all the space there is under a hundred and sixty
acres. So, it indicates that they do drain in excess of this.

O Now, Coastal States in this case, by it's applica-
tion, is proposing special field rules.

A Yes.,




8 Do you have any sugygestions as to the tyve of fiela
rules that you would like?

L wWe are requesting field rules somewhat similar
to those recently ygranted for the vVada Penn Pool. ‘fhe prin-
cipal difference is that we're requesting a 6.77 proportional
factor for the one hundred sixty acre proration units, which

will yield a

(ag

barrels of cil per day at the November basic allowable rate.
This is the normal proportional factor for one hundred sixty
acre spacing as published by the New Mexico Oil Conservation
Commission,

We are requesting that these rules be temporary
rules for a period of one year, in which time we can gather
the necessary information to prove whether or not they will
drain one hundred sixty acres.

Q And the fact that vou are drilling another well
and in the process of completing a well, all will add to
this information?

A Yes, we feel that by this time nexc year, therxe
will be a lot more information available in this area.

Q Do vou have any suggestions as te the rules?

A Yaes, we nhave.

Refer Lo Ssxhibhit 2.

h

A ve have a covy byped up bhat varies only slightly

>tal allowable of three hundred and seventy-cight




from the field rules that werc yranted in the vada Penn

field, mainly in the well spacing. We would like to limit
the location of new wells to either the northwest quarter
or the southeast quarter of a governmental gquarter quarter
section or lot. This is so that a new well cannot crowd an
existing well in the field. It would have to be located
some distance from it.

Q Now, Exhibit 9 is a copy of the rules which Coastal
States is proposing.

A That i3 vright.

Q Is there anything else that you desire to bring
to the attention of the Commission?

A We do have waiver jetters that we received from
offset operators in the field that you might want to read
into the record.

MR, HINKLE: I have a letter from Champlin under
date of December 16, 1967. "This is to inform you that
Champlin does not intend to be at the hearing scheduled for
December 20th in Santa Fe, nor do we intend to object to the
application.” That letter is addressed to the 0Oil Conserva-
tion Commission. 1 assume that you hnave Lhac in the reccerd.

There's anothey letter under date of December 8th,
1967. “Gentlemen: Attached is Coastal States' applicatior

for special Tield rules for the Baum Wolfcamp Pool situated
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in 14, 38, requestiny one hundred sixty acre spacing proration
units. We would appreciate very much your supporting us in
this hearing. If you are in agreement, please sign at the
bottom of this page and return to Coastal States." And, it

is signed and approved by M. W. J. Producing Company on
Decembex 13, 1967.

There's another letter in the same form addressed
to W, F. Lawless under date of December 8th, whlich has been
approved by Mr, Lawless as indicating there is no objection.

Another letter in the same form to Cabot Corporation,
which was returned and approved by Capbot Corporation on
December 11, '67.

Would you like to see these?

MR. NUTTER: They were read into the record. 1
think that should be sufficient, unless you have copies.

0 (By Mr. Hinkle} Now, in your opinion, will the
establishment of special field rules in this field, including
one hundred sixty acre spacing, one hundred sixty acre
allowables, prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling
of unnecessary wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q And, will this otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights?

A Yes, sir.
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8] Do you have anything else you would like to
present?
A I don't believe I do.

MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence

Bxhibits 4 to 9, inclusive.

MR. NUTTER: Coastal States' Exhibits 4 through

9 will be admitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
4 through 9, inclusive, were
admitted into evidence,)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. McGraw, I missed a couple of figures as you
were reciting those. Now, you mentioned that the well which
you are presently redxilling has produced thirty-nine thousand

barrels of oil in it's first line,

A Yes.

Q And how much water?

A One hundred and thirty-six thousand barrels.

0 50 it exceeded that fifty-fifty water cut, then?
A Yes, sir. it certainly did.

¢ About three or four to one?

A Yes, sir.

Q tlow aboul this othex well, the oxiginal Chawplin

Federal well in the southeast, scutheast of 67 what nas
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peen it's total cwmulative production ofall ana water?

A A hundred and fifteen thousand barrels of oil and
a hundred and thirty thousand barrels of water,

Q Now, this water that's produced is interstitial
or coninate water. It's not a Baum water drive or an edge

water drive or anythiny like that?

A It's certainly not a water drive.

0 It's typical Pennsylvanian connate water situation?
A Yes, sir.

0] Now, looking at this production decline curve,

Exhibit Number 4, we see that apparently the Featherstone
Numbexr 1 had a very marked decline during the y:ars '55
and ‘56 because the pool production went down until that
Number Two well was completed. Do you know what they did
then to arrest that decline, what brought that well back up?
A This 1s mainly vumping problems. As you can see,
the numker one well has never been produced at a very high
rate. Now, when the number two well first came on, it came
on at, obviocusly from the total field production, a hundred
barrels a day or so or nearly three thousand barrels a month
and maype four; whoreas, Lhe number une will, it's masiimam
rate has peen on ie order of less than one Lthousand paryrels

yweonth and 5o, on tne numper two well, they wore owvag

more fluld and gotbing movre oll and moyae wator,
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0ot more water is shown.

Q But, it didm't last leng?

A 1t didn't last long, again, mainly because of their
inability to keep their pumping equipment operating.

Q What was that Number qwo well pumped with, a Beam
pump?

A Yes, sir.

Q And, you mentioned that the Mumber One is still on
a Beam pump.

A It still is. Now, they tried a Kobe pump on the
Humber One Well. The production increase over in '66 is a
result of installation of Kobe pumping eguipment.

0 And, at that time, it went up from approximately
four hundred and five hundred barrels a month up to approxi-
mately fifteen hundred?

A Yes, sir. And the water went up as is shown there,

Q But, the 0il production has now declined again back
down to about a thousand?

A They took it off. They couldn't make their Kobe
pump work, so they went back to a Beam unit., They went back
to what they had and it shows that they actually increased
their ability of the well to produce, because they did not go
back to the sawme rate they were producing bhefora.

0O ijow, your well was completed the rirst of December

'




and it's still flowing.

A No, sir. 1It's pumping on Kobe pumo,.

Q The first potential was one sixty --

A Was one sixty, yes, sir,

Q -- and then three sixty.

A Yes, sir.

Q And, that was on a Kobe.

A Yes, sir,

Q And, you mentioned that it can now produce three

hundred sixty-one barrels of oil and is making seven hundred and
thirty—-five Dbarrels of water.

A 3oven thirty-five, . that's right.

Q What do you anticipate as a result of this
redrilling of this old well, recompletion in the same zone or
an attempt to recomplete in another zone or what?

A Well, we're at the preseni time testing another
zone&. However, we do intend to go back to the same zone.

We feel like we can make substantial amounts of o0il out of
that.

Q How much was that zone making when they plugged
and abandoned 1t?

A wWell, of course, as the curve shows here, it got
down to where it wasn't making anything. Now, wrethexr that

was a result of pumping problems or what, I really don't know,




but. we rtecih taat we can yeseore the well to an economical
Drodueling rate,

O Now, all these pressures that you have on bxhibit
Number 5 are all brillstem test pressures, aren't they?

A Yes, sir,

Q Lc you have any idea what the bottom hole pressure
is in any of the former wells? Wwas the bottom hcle pressure
ever taken on that Number Two Well before 1t was plugyyeé and
abzandoned? |

A No, sir., However, there was a bottom hole pressure
taken on the Number One Well, Subsequent bottom hole pressure
was taken on that well. I do not have that down, but it was

about twenty-two hunired pounds at that time.

Q Is that on Exhibit 6 by any chance?

A No, siy, I don't believe it is.

Q About twenty~-two hundred pounds on the Number One?
A Yes, sir, but the reason I don't use it and show

it, it was the bottom hole pressure taken on a twelve-hour
buildup or just twelve-hour shut-in period, and I'm sure
that it was not a static reservoir pressure, s$o 1 did not
use it.
Q Now, thesce bottom hole pressures Laat you've ot
N \

noeve, are bhese fiast snut--in pressures or initial shut-in

nressures’?

& These are initial shut-in prassures afier ane nouy
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oY one hour and a nalf of builldup -- initial shut-in.

Q I see. fhen no subsequent pressure has been taken
onr your b6-1?

A No, sir, we are pianniny to do that in the very

near future,

Q Have any of the wells been cored, to your knowledge?
A No, sir.
0 Are you planninyg to core this 132 that you're

drilling now?

A No, sir.

9] Now, what, Mr. McGraw, in your opinion, substantiates
the claim that a well here will drain a hundred and sixty
acres or more, the decline and bottom hole pressure plus the
fact that these wells have made a consideraple amount of fiuid
and according to the calculated porosity, it would have to
be coming from more than that?

A That's it. Mainly, of course, the analysis of
Drillstem test information indicates that the average
ability could be on the order of a hundred milli-dorsies,
wihitch is not bad for a linme. So, it evidently nas yood to
excellent ocrmeability in the veservoir, else it couldn't
give up Fluias at this rate,

) Sd,  you used L s3ane recovery factoy in caloulating

vour rescerves under forts, ei¢ghlby, a nhundred and sixty recovery
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rugardless of the drain?

Yo,

sir, figuring on that. We're not, at this

point, able to prove that we can drain that effectively,

Lut that was what we used,

MR,

McGraw. Thank

NUIDTER:

you.

I see, I guess that's all, Mr.

Do you have anything further, Mr., Hinkle?

MR,

b&Ro

HINKLE:

NUTTER:

No. That's all.

Does anyone have anything they wish

to offer in Case 37017 Do you want to read that into the

record?

MR,

m’

MR-.

HATCH:

NUTTER:

HATCH:

NUTTER:

Mr. Hinkle has already read that.
The one that we had the copy of.
Yes.

If there's nothing further in Case

3701, we'll take the case under advisement and a fiftean

minute racess.
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County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before
the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was-reported by
me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the
said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this ;'7 day of

DTN . 1968,

o

p—

e »‘.“/ (‘L. e I

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:

February 10, 1971.




GHAM PLIN

PETROLEUM COMPANY

May 24, 1968

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
P' 00 Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr, A, L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Champlin was notified by Coastal States Gas Producing
Company of their intent to request permanent field rules
which provide for l6J-acre spacing and proration units with
the assignment of 80-acre allowables for the Baum (Wolfcamp)
Field, located in Township 13 and 14 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, at the hearing scheduled for May 22, 1968.

As an operator in the subject field, we do not oppose their
proposal.

Sincerely,

CHAMPLIN PETROLEUM COMPANY

s
rs

,/ /

L .
'%Z‘c;"‘mffff)“)::fh—*—- :
Pete Hoffman
Proration Coordinator

PH:dw
cc: Coastal States Gas Preducing Co.

o FDRT WORTH, 7O 756107




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMILSION }
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ;
- XN THER MATTER OF THR HEARING
- CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
- COMMISSION OF MBW MEXICO FOR ‘
. THE PURPOSE OF COMSIDERING: |
CASE No. 3701
Order No. R-3368-A
NOMENCLATURE
i ,
| APPLICATION OF COASTAL ETATES GAS
. PRODUCING CUMPANY FOR AN AMEMDMENT
E TO ORDER HO. R-3368, LEA COUNTY, ,
: NEW MEXICO.
| CRDER OF C 58
i BY {HE COMMISSION:
| j This cause came on for hearing at 8 a.m. on May 22, 1968,
: . at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Nutter. &
2 NOW, on this__ 29th day of May, 1968, the Commission, a N\

| quorum being present, having conaidered the testimony, the reco:zd,
‘ and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
‘ in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having bean given as required by
law, the Commisasion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjuct
mal el ihereol.

(2} %hat by Order No. R-3358, dat3zd Januvary 22, 1964,
femporany Sroceial Rules and Regulations ware promulgated for the
Baum~-wolicainp Pocl, Lea County, New Mexico, providing for S0-acuo
spacing units, limited well lucations, and an &0~acre pvropaviionz]
factor of 1.77 tfor allowanle purvposer, and nrowviding thai sl
tewporary rulzg be revunsidorad at an evaniner hearing in
Jarslacy, i19eh.

3 fhat the applicani. Coastal states Gasg Produciung Come~
v 7

pary, saalis aendment of the cemporary bpacial Ruler ool Regula-

tieng vromnlaabed by Ogder No, R=3342 to vrovide for lod-acre

)
svacing unite with the agsigrcent of D0-cers allanaiiog,
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(4) That the applicant also seeks to have said rules and
 regulations, as proposed, made permanent.

‘ (5) That a number of wells have been completed in the
. subject pool subsequent to the issuance of Order Mo. R-3368.

(6) That the additional evidence concerning the character~ |
istics of the subject reservolir gained as a result of said comple~
tions establishes that one well in the pool can efficiently and
economically drain and develop 160 acres.

{7) That the additional evidence prasented indicates that the
establishment of l60-~acre spacing units and an 80-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 fcr allowable purposes is warranted.

(8) That th? Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by
Order Nu. R-3368, as amended by this crder, will afford to the
. cwmer of each property in the pool the opportunity to produce
his just and equitable share of the c¢il in the pool.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by

- the driiling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive numbar of wells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
~orrelative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
hy Ordexr No. R-3368, as amended by thie order, should be continued
in full force and effect until further order of the Commission.

{10) That itue afursweaiionsd additisnsl cvidsncs 2lze sztab-
lishes that the subject pool is producing from the Upper Penngyl-
vanian formation rathsr than the Wolfcawp formation.

(L1) Thet the =ubjzcit eool ghould be redeslgnated the Baum~
Uppar Pennsylvaaien ool

IT IS TUEREFURE QRDERED:

(1L} fhat, oifeciive June b, 1264, Codaw {a) of Ordo
R0 %-a, Wrder {a) o Osdoy o @-4934, Oudas fo) of Urelny Ho
R=-1367, and Crcdar {a) of Ocdoer o, B-338% are hevsby amendad by
deteting therefrem the word "Wolfoamp™ whavevaer Lt appearz and

subgvitueing in Lien thorcot bt woras THopey fanpayleaalan,’
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{2) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Baum-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promulgated by Order
. No. R-=3368, are hareby amended to read in their sntirety as
' follows, effective June 1, 1968:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FPOR THE
BAUM-UPPER PENNEYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Baum-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Upper Pennsylvanian formation
within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limite
of another designated Upper Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be
spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the
Spacial Ruies and Regulations hercinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
square, which is a quarter section being z legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. Tha Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has beer filed for a non-standard
~unit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
shape of the tract is due to0 a variation in the legal subdivision
of the United States Public Land Surveys., All operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified wmail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished, The Sccistary -Director may
approve the application upon recelpt of written waivers from all
offeet uperators or if neo offget operator has entered an cbijac-
tion to the formation «i the non-standard unit within 306 days

after the Secvetvary-Divector has received the applicarioon.

RULE . Each well shall be located within 150 reet ol the

e

center of o governuwental guarter-guarter zeotion o lot.

QULY 5. rhe Secretury-bigecior way granc an axocullion to

Chesr regulewasals of Inle 2 owithout eotica and hravioe Wi

apylicavior has peen Filed {or an uvaorthodox localion aocassicaied
hy topoyraphical conditions or the recompletion oi 2 well provi-
cuely Griiiua Looanoiher borison. Al oveealons of dpeitlpe the
propoeed locaticn Bhall be notldied of the application hy

raviotarad ne certifiac @aalY, and the application zhall state
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that such notice has beer. furnished. The Secretary-LCirector may
approve the applicaticn upon receipt of written wailvers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
' the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-~Director has received the applicaticn.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit {158 through 162 acres)
ehall be asgigned an Bl-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on a lé6(-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-

able asgigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
" proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-atandard proration
unit shall bear the rsame ratio t» a standaré allowabla as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells prasently drilling to
or completed iun the Baum-Upper Pernnsylvaniar Pool or in the
Upper Pennsylvanian forwmation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well having anp unorthodox loca-
- tion shall notify the Hobbsa District Oflice of the Commission in
~ writing of the name and location of the well on or before June 1,
19863.

(2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Upper Fenasylvailian
formation within one mile thereof ghall, after June 1, 1968,
reczive an alluwabile in tha same proportion 3 a stundard 166~
acre alluvable for the po0) as the acreage [razently dedicated
to the well bearsz to 1ol acres, untll Form C-102 dedicating
o0 accey to the wall has baen filad witn the Conrisslon, on
uniitil a non-standard unit coentaining laess than 160 acres has
been approved.

v

AN

{%)  Jhat Qrduc Ho. R=3300 ancevee by (e Sowriagion on

Jagiauy 20, LO0H, o Lwradby nupzaaeded,
{4)  hat durliediction of this cause Lg rvetained for the
i 1 {

Lt Sy et e . o N . s Toears S O e
S1iAN Padiner Gnchyg A U fonun o 2ion ay Gl neced
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DONE at Santa Fe. New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. -

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
TION COMMIESION

/Za e

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary




BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THR ETATE OF NMEW MEXICO

CASE ¥o. 3701
Ordexr Mo. R-3368

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR SPECIAL POOL
RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
 BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Dscember 20, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §. Mutter.

NOW, on this_22nd  day of January, 1968, thc Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the rscord,
and the recommendations of tha Examiner, end being fully advised
- in the premizes,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2} That the applicant, Coastal Srates Gas Produciug Company,
ge2ks the promulgation of gpecial rules and regulstions for the
Baum-wWol foamp Pool in Pownship 14 Eouth, Range 33 EBast, NMPM, Lea
County, New HMexico, including a provision for 1éU~acre snacing
unitg.

{3) That the svidenca, inciuding some evidence of pressure
dacling ip the aves, fails to establish thatb one well in ths
Baum-¥Wolicawy ool can =ificlently and ecconomically drain and
Gevelop 160 acres, or that 160-zcre spacing units, even on a
temporary basls, would be in the interest of conservation.

{4) That the evidence presently availavliz indicates thw
regervelr charactaristice of the zubject pool are gimilar to




“2-
CASE No. 3701
Order No. R-3368

those of other Permo-Pennsylivanian pools in which wells can
efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres.

(5) That the applicant's reguest for lo0-acre spacing units
should be denjed.

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wellsg, to avoid the augmentation of
risk ariging from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent recduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the Baum-¥Wolfcawp Pool,

(7) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

(8) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should ke established for a one-year period in order to allow
the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information
to estahlish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by one well,

(S} That tnhis case should be reopened at an nxaminer hearing
in January, 1969, at which time the cparators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the Baum-Wolfcamp
Pocl should not be developed on 4G-acre spacing unitsa.

LT IS tHEREFURE UNULRLL S

(1) That the recuast of ihe applicant, Ccastal Btates Gas
Producing Company, for 1L60-acre gpacing units in the Baum-Wolfcxwmp
Pool b= hereby deunlsd.

{2} That tewporary Sszeial Rules and Reqgulations fox the
Bave-Yiolfcamp Pool, Lea County, %aw Haxico, arsg hereby promul-~

Grted ny followe:

SPRCTAL QUIRE AND 2RGULATIONS
FOUR THE
_ BAUM-WOLPCAMP POOL

S

RULE 1. Each wall completad or recompleted in the Baum-
Jolfenmn Pool oy in the wWoelfcemp formation within one mils tharcot,
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and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated Wolf-
camp oil pool, shall he spaced, drilled, operated, and produced

in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter
set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-
taining 80 acres, more or lees, consisting of the ¥/2, §/2, B/2,
or W/2 of a governmental guarter section; provided, however, that
nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the
drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sectiocns in
the unit.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the reguirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application hasg been filed for a non-standard unit
comprising a governmental guarter-guarter section or lot or the
unorthodox gize or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.
All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be
notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
ol written waiverz from all oi¥fsct operators or {f no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has
received the application.

RULE 4. &Zach well shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a govarnmental gquarter-quarter section or lot.

RULE 5. The Sacretary-Director may grant an exception to
the regulrewents of Rule 4 without notics and hearing when an
application nag been filed for an unorthodox lecaticn necessitated
hy topographical conditions or thae sccomplation of a2 well previ-
ously driiled Lo anciher avolzon, ALl aperelors ofisstting the
propoged location anall bo notifled of the application by
regletered or cariified nsil, and the application shall state
that sucr notice has Lo furnished.  Tha Scoraiary-Diractor may
approve the applicaticn upon receipt of writtan wvalvers {voa all
Darators ollpei g Che proposcd looanion oo 1 ne obiection Lo
the unorthodox location hask Leaen ant=red within 20 daps afiar
the Becretary-~Director huas recelvzd the applicasion.

RULE 6, A ztandard proration unit (7% throuuh &1 a2
aaall be sggigned an B0-acyre proportional factor of 4.7/
allowable purposay, apd in the cvent thers g morg oo ong wall
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on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able aseigned to the unit from the welig on the unit in any
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same racic to a standurd allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FU 3

(1) That the locations cf all wells presently driiling to
or completed in the Baum-Wolfcamp FcOl or in the Wolfcamp forma-
tion within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that the opera-
tor of any well having an unerthodox location shall notify the
Hobbs District Office of the Commission in writing of the name
and location of the well on or before February 1, 1968,

{2) That each well presently drilling to or completed in
the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool or in the Wol fcamp formation within one
mile thereof shall receive a 40-acre allowable until a Form
C-102 dedicating 20 acres to the well has been filed with the
Commission.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at aii examinsr hearing
in January, 1969, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may appear and show cause why the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool should not
be developed on 40~acre spacing units.

{4) That jurisdiction of this cauvase is retained for the
entry of zuch ifurther orders as the COMMiEHLON Mmay dewi GSl&SS&GTy .

DOKE at Santa Fa, MHow Merxico, On the day and year hersinabove
Gagignateld,
OF  HEN MEXLCO

LA E

LI guméLaVATzow COSMI B8 TOKR
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico
®il Conservation Commission

2

LAND COMM{SSIONER
GUYTON 8. NAYS

STATE GROLOGIST
A, L. PORTRAR, JR,

NEMBER SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. 0. 80X 2088
SANTA FE
May 29, 1968
Re: Case No. 3701
Mr. Clarence Hinkle A Order No.  p_336g-a
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Applicant:
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 10 Coastal States Gas Producing Co.

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA G )

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Bckhs oo X

AdS o

Artesia OCC
Azxtec OCC
Other




LAND COMMISSIONER
GUYTON B. KAYS
N NMEMBER

Br. Clarence Hinkle

GOVERNOR
DAVIO F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexics

®il Tonsernation Qommission

®, O, 80X 2088
SANTA FE

January 22, 1968

Re:

Hinkle, Bomdurant & Christy

Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

HobLs

Other

Dear Sir:

ALP/ir

Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
migssion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

DA o

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

Carbon copy of drder also sant to:

™

STATE OROLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR,
SECRETARY « DIRECTOR

Case No. 3701
Order No. R-3368

Applicant:

COASTAL STATES GAS PROD.




LAw OfFFICES
CLARENCE € MINKLE MIODLAKRLD, TEXAS Q¥ M1l
W, £ BONDURANT. JR HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY 521 MIDLAKD TOWE R
3 8 CHRASTY 3y
LEWIE C COX.JR

600 HINKLE BUILDING @19 MU 3 460

OF COUNSEL HIRAM M L0

PAUL W EATON, JR RosweLL, NEW MEXICO 88201
CONRAD € COFrFIELD
HAROLD L MENBLEY, U May 16 s 1968

HICHAEL R.WALLER
i TeLernoNe (CO8] 672650

ATUART & SHANOR Pasy OFFice 8ax 0
C D MARTIN
PAUL J KELLY, UR

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

R

Attention: Mr. Dan Nutter B0 Jiay 17

-t

Gentlemen:

There is enclosed herewith original and two copies of
Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company to reopen
Case No.(§70 ' to consider the amendment of the temporary special
pool rules Tor the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
to provide for 160 acre spacing and proration units with the assign-
ment of 80 acre allowables.

This case has been advertised and set down for hearing on your
Examiner's docket for May 22, 1968.

Yours sincerely,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

Clarénce E. Hinkle

CEH/ea
Enclosures

g e e et g oLy

TN

U R

e T T T ¢




BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS

PRODUCING COMPANY TO REOPEN CASE NO.

3701 TO CONSIDER AN AMENDMENT OF THE

TEMPORARY SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE No. 3701
BAUM-WOLFCAMP POOL, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO, TO PROVIDE FOR 160 ACRE

SPACING AND PRORATION UNITS WITH THE

ASSIGNMENT OF 80 ACRE ALLOWABLES.

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico iy 17 g none

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, with offices at
Midland, Texas, acting by and through the undersigned attorneys,
and hereby makes application to reopen Case No. 3701 to consider
the amendment of the temporary special pool rules for the Baum-
Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for 160 acre
spacing and proration units with the assignment of 80 acre allow-
ables, and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. That Case No. 3701 was originally heard before the Commission
on December 20, 1967, upon the application of Coastal States Gas
Producing Company for special pool rules for the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool
including a provision for 160 acre spacing and proration units. On
January 22, 1968, Order No. R-3368 was entered in Case No. 3701l pro-
mulgating temporary special rules for the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool provid-
ing for 80 acre spacing and 80 acre allowables and denying the
application as to 160 acre spacing and proration units.

2. That since the order was entered in Case No. 3701 providing
for temporary special pool rules, applicant has drilled five additional
wells which have been completed as proeducing wolle from the Ranm-
Wolfcamp Pool and has also re-entered two old wells in the pool and
completed the same as weclls capable of producing in paying quantities
from the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool. All of these wells, as well as the well




which applicant had completed prior to the promulgation of the
temporary special pool rules, are located to conform with 160 acre
well spacing uniis. In addition, since the original hearing,
applicant has obtained extensive pressure information with respect
to the producing wells in the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool, and from such
pressure information, production history, and other information
available to applicant, applicant believes that one well will effec-
tively and efficiently drain more than 160 acres and that it would
not be economically possible or feasible to drill and complete wells
in the Baum-Wolfcamp Pool to a density of one well to each 80 acres
of the known producing area.

3. That applicant requests that this matter be heard at the
Examiner's hearing for May 22, 1968.

Respectfully submitted,

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

Attorneys for Applicant
P. 0. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico




PLEASE NOTE THAT TH1S HEARING WILJ, START AT 8 O'CLOCK A,.M.

Docket No. 16-G8

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAVY 22, 1968

8 A.M. -~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner,
or Blvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3769: Application of Texas Pacific Oil Company for a unit
agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the South Leonard
(Queen) Unit Area comprising 640 acres, more or less,
of Federal and Fee lands in Township 26 South, Range 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3770: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for a waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterficod
project in its South Leonard {Queen) Unit Area by the
injection of water into the Queen formation through five
wells located in Sections 13, 23, and 24, Township 26
South, Range 37 Fast, South Leonard-Queen Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 3751¢: (Continued and readvertised from the April 24, 1968,
' Examiner Hearing):

Application of Pensnzwil Tompany for a dual completion,
tubing excepticn, and & non-standard gas well location
or non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dusl complotion (conventional) of its
Hudsorn Federal 29 Well No. 1 located 0669 feet from the
North line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section
29, Township 18 Snuth, Range 33 Fast, South Corbin Field,
Lea County, New Mexicn, in such a manner as to produce
0il from the Wolfcamp formation through 1.38-inch 1D
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Wednesaday - May 22, 1968, Examiner Hearing Docket No. 16--68

CASE 3751 CONTINUED FROM PAGE -1~

CASE 3771:

CASE 3772:

tubing and gas from the Morrow formation through 2-inch
tubing. Applicant al3o seeks an exception to the tubing
requirements of Commission Rule 107 in that said 1.38-inch
tubing would be set wmore than 250 feet above the uppermost
Wolfcamp perforation. Applicant further seeks approval for
the non-standard location for said well in the South Corbin-
Morrow Gas Pool if the E/2 of said Section 29 is dedicated
to the well as proposed, or in the alternative, appli-
cant seeks approval for a non-standard gas proration unit
for the well comprising the E/2 NW/4 and the NE/4 of said
Section 29.

Application of Pennzoil Company for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, inr the above-styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the South
Corbin-Wolfcamp 0il Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including
a provision for lé60-acre spacing and proration units.

Application of George L. Buckles Company for three water-
flood projects, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute three
waterflood projects by the injection of water into the Queen
Sand of the Langlie~Mattix Pool in Township 25 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, as follows:

A waterflood proiect comprising all of Section 3 and the
E/2 NE/4 and NE/4 SE/4 of Section 4, with injection to be
through eight wells located in Units A, F, J, L, M, O, & P
of Section 3, and Unit H of Section 4;

A waterflocd project comprising the S/2 S/2 of Section 10,
the W/2 SW/4 of Section 11, the W/2 NW/4 of Section 14, and
the NE/4 and NE/4 NW/4 of Section 15, with injection to be
through ten wells located in Units M & O of Section 10, Unit
M of Section 11, Unit D of Section 14, and Units A, B, C,

G, and E of Section 15.

A waterflood project comprising the NE/4 of Section 22,
with injection to be through three wells lccated in Units
B, G, and H of Section 22;

Numercus of the above-described water injection wells are
proposed to be located at unorthodox locations, often 5 to
15 feet from the corners and/or boundaries of their respec-
tive 40-acre tracts.
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CAS:. 3774:

CASSZ 3775:

CASE 3701

-~ May ¢Z. 1968, Examiner Hearing Docket No. 1l6-5,€

Application of Mabee Royalties, Inc., and Yuronk: and
Chandler, foi an amendment to Orders Nos. R--32353 and
R-3388, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico, Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek the amendment of Order: Nog.
R-3263 and R-3382 to designate Mabee Royalties, Inc ,
as operators of the S/2 SW/4 and NE/4 SW/4 ¢F Seciicn
Tewnship 22 South, Range 36 Fast, Lea County llew Mowise,
rather than John Yuronka and Robert E. Chandli-:, w..) woi
originaliy designated as operators of said comp Sorlliy
pooted lands.

-~y
¢

I ’L

Appilication of Ernest A. Hanson for a dual comp.e:ion, Loa
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~sty“w; cavsce,
seeks apg.oval for the dual completicn {conventicnal) o©f
his Max Gutman Well No. 5 located in Unit N cf Sec'ion 1T,
Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in =ush 2 manner as to permit the production of Drinkard
and Eaet Brunson-~Granite Wash oil throuch parallel cstrings
of tubing.

Application of Cities Service 211 Company ‘cr an vnortho ox
vil well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above~styled cause, seeks authority to dril: 1is State
“BEY Well No. 2-Y &t an unorthodox location 1420 Ieet from
the Scuth line and 990 feet from the West iine ol S=acii
36. Township 16 Socuth, Range 36 East, Lovington-Alzo POCL,
Lea County, New Mexico. Said well will be hottomed no
closer than 1420 feet to the South line nor farthier than
990 feet from the West line of said Section 33, and will
be drilled as a replacement for applicant’'s State "AE" Well
N, 2 oun the same 40--acre tract, whicah weil must ‘e
abandoned due to a casing failure.

D
i

Application of J. M. Buber Corporation for a unit agrea-
ment. Lea County, New Mexico. 2Applicant, :n the above-
styled cause, seeks approval 0f the Union-Stoie Lnit Area
comprising 1360 acres, more or less, of State lands 1in
Township 15 South, Range 32 East, Lea County . !low Mexico.

“in the matbter of Caze No. 3701 being racpenec at the

request of Coastal States Gas Prcducing pmmp_, Taononsyaer
the amendment ©f the soecial pocl rules {for s F2om -
Wolfcamp Ponl, Les County, New Mexico, o provile Tor 270

nere spacing and proration units with the assignment o7

.80 acre allowables.

|
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|
1




May 13, 1968 <//)/w/~ 37 6'/

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

The undersigned has been notified by Coastal States
Gas Producing Company of their intent to request
permanent field rules which provide for 160-acre
spacing and proration units with the assignment of
80-acre aliowables for the Baum (Wolfcamp) Field,
located in Township 13 and 14 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, Rew Mexico, at the hearing scheduled for
May 22, 1968. As an operator in the subject field,
the undersigned supports this proposal by Coastal
States Gas Producing Company's and strongly recommends
adoption by the Commission.

Very truly yourg,

or: Apache Corporation o
1720 Wilco Building ot
Midland, Texas 79701
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May 13, 1968
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L, Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

The undersigned has been notified by Coastal States
Gas Producing Company of their intent to request
permanent field rules which provide for 160-acre
spacing and proration units with the assignment of
80-acre allowables for the Baum (Wolfcamp) Field,
located in Township 13 and 14 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, at the hearing scheduled for
May 22, 1968. As an operator in the subject field,
the undersigned supports this proposal by Coastal
States Gas Producing Company's and strongly recommends
adoption by the Commission.

Very truly youré,

For: Ctabot Corporation
Box 4395
Midland, Texas 79701

B8 flay @1 wdic sy




MWdJ PRODUCING COMPANY

*« PETROLEUM PRODUCERS * S

413 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

MIDLAND, TEXAS 75701

TELEPHONE (215} My 2-5216

May 17, 1968

o

7 70/
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission C;4229€ 23

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

The undersigned has been notified by Coastal States Gas
Producing Company of their inient to request permanent
field rules which provide for 160-acre spacing and pro-
ration units with the assignment of 80~acre allowables
for the Baum (Wolfcamp) Field, located in Townsh’p 13
and 14 South, Range 33 East, l.ea County, New Mexico, at
the hearing scheduled for May 22, 1968.Coastal has also
advised that their proposed field rules will provide for
standard locations for development to be within 150 feet
of the center of the NW/4 or the SE/4 of the 160-acre
proration unit.

This is to advise that as an operator in the subject field
planning the immediate commencement of two wells therein,
we support the proposal by Coastal subject to the flexi-
bilif?‘S? well spacing cited above and strongly recommend
its adoption by the Commission.

Very truly yours,

R. Ken Willfams =~

RKW:pag b Hay 20
enclosure
ce:  Coastal Ste-es Gas Producing Co.

P. 0. Box 235

Midland, Texas

Attn: Mr. Joe R. Howard

e
e
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P 0. BOX 9365 A
FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76107 s * /

December 16, 1967

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Subject: Baum-Wolfcamp Pool
Lea County, New Mexiceo

We have been requested by Coastal States Cas Producing Company for
a waiver in connection with their application for special field
rules for the subject pool. It is our understanding that Coastal
intends to request 160-acre spacing with proration rules similar
to the Vada-Penn with the exception of the 6.77 allocation factor
and the well location provision.

This is to inform you that Champlin does not intend to be at the
hearing scheduled for December 20 in Santa Fe nor do we intend to
object to the application.

Sincerely yours,

Pete Hof
Proration Ceoordinator
_‘._{‘;"., ! "..‘ y -
PH/sw
cc: Coastal States Gas Producing Company ’B} DEC 18 AH G e
. D N




Docket No. 3B - 67

LOOKET,  PXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - DECEMBER 20, 1967

9 A.M. CIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATL LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will bLe heard before Daniel 5. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis k.
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3685 continued from The November 29, 1967, Examiner Hearing

CASE

CASE

3699:

CASE

3700:

3698:

3701

Application c¢f Tenneco 0il Company for Special Pool Rules,

McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the South
Hospah Upper Sand Qil Pool and the South Hospah Lower Sand 0il
Pocl, McKinley County, New Mexico, to provide that wells drilled in
said pcols could be located anywhere on the 40-acre unit except that
no well covld be located closer than 330 feet to the outer boundary
cf the lease nor closer than 200 feet to another well producing
from the same pool. Applicant further proposes that any existing
well not located in accordance with the above requirements be
granted an exception to said requirements.

Application of H & 8 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicart, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the approval of the West Artesia Grayburg Unit Area comprising 640
acres, more or less, of state and fee lands in Sections 7, 8, and

17, Township 18 South, Range 28 East, Artesia Ponl, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

Application of H & S 0il Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflcocod project in its West Artesia
Grayburg Urit by the injection of water into the Grayburg formation
through 8 wells located in Sections 7, &, and 17, Township 18 South,
Range 28 East, Artesia Pocl, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Lone Star Producing Company for salt water disposal,
Roosevelt Ccunty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt wdater into the San Andres
formatiocn thrcugh the perforated interval from 4910 to 5015 feet in
its Federal New Mexico "D" Well No. 1 located in Unit A cof Secticn
29, lownshizp o Suuth, Rangce 2£ Fast, Sonth Prairie Field, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico.

lication of Coascal States Gas Producing Company for special pool
sles, Lea (ounty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seks e pronulgation of special pool rules for the Baum Wolfcamp
Pos) an downship 24 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
incluging a4 trovision for 18%-acre spacing and proration units.
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CASE 3702:

CASE 3703:

CASE 3704:

CASE 3705:

CASE 3706

Decket No. 38 - 67

Arplicaticon of Coacztal States Gas Producing Company for an excep-
vioan i oJraer No. R-3221, lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the atove-s3tyled cause, on its own behalf and as operator of
the Flying "M" Unit Area, seeks an exception to the provision of
Paragraph (&; of the Commission Order No. R-3221 which requires
that cerrtain unlined pits used for the disposal of produced water
be filled, leveled, and compacted. Applicant proposes that said
pits be left open in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool, lea County,
New Mexico, to permit their use for temporary emergency storage
of produced water in connection with individual tank batteries
connacted to the Flying ™M™ San Andres Pressure Maintenance
Project operaved by Coastal States Gas Producing Company.

Application of Texacc Inc. for salt water disposal, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispose of produced salt water into the Abo formation in the
perforazec interval from 9013 to 9946 feet in its New Mexico "CW"
State Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Secticn 18, Township 17
South, Range 37 East, Midway-Abo Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicatvion of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Company, Inc., for
salt water <¢isposai, lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
apove-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt
water ints “he Bough "D" zone of the Pennsylvanian formation in
the perforated interval from 9844 tc 9875 feet in its Ainsworth
Well No. 1 locatred in Unit H of Section 19, Township 9 South,
Range 34 Easf, Vada-Pennsylvanian Fool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicavion of Midwest Oil Corporation for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Bough
zone of the Pennsylvanian formation in the perforated interval
from 9784 to 9810 feet in its Ainsworth State Well No. 1, formerly
the Sunray DX State I Well No. 1, located in Unit N of Section 36,
Township 9 South, Range 33 East, lane-Pernsylvanian Pool, lLea
Ccunty, New Mexico.

Applicatiun of Major, Giebel & Forster for an amendment to Order
No. K-32307, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant; in the above-
styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3307 to designate
Major, Gichel & Forster as operators of the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 6,
Township 13 South, Range 38 East, West Bronco-Devonian Pool, Lea
Couniy, New HMexico, rather than vasicek and rullinwider dba V. F,
Petrcleum, who were originally designated as operators of said
compulsorily pocled uniat




BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR THE ADOPTION

OF SPECIAL FIELD RULES FOR THE BAUM
(WOLFCAMP) POOL SITUATED IN TQW NSHIP
14 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, N.M.P.M.

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, INCLUDING

160 ACRES SPACING AND PRORATION UNITS.

0il Conservation Commission 81 Hoy 29 Rp @ oS
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, with offices
at Midland, Texas, acting by and through the undersigned attorneys,
and hereby makes application for the promulgation of special field
rules for the Baum (Wolfcamp) Pool situated in Township 14 South,

Range 33 East N.M.P.M. Lea County, New Mexico and in support thereof
respectfully shows:

1. That applicant has recently completed its State "6" No. 1
well located in the NWXINEY% Section 6, Township 14 South, Range 33
East, N.M,P.M. which has been completed as a well capable of producing
oil and gas in paying quantities from the Baum (Wolfcamp) Pool. Appli-
cant is also drilling a second well which is located in the SEY%NW}%
of said Section 6. That said wells are within the limits of the Baum
(Wolfcamp) Pool as heretofore defined by the ©il Conservation Commission.

2. That to the best of applicant's knowledge and belief wells
completed in the Baum ( Wolfcamp) Pool will effectively and efficiently
drain more than 160 acres. Applicant seeks an order providing for
special field rules, including 160 acre spacing and proration units
consisting of the governmental quarter section upon which each well

-~ ~AmAbAA
Lo rvvacil.

3. That to the best of applicant's knowledge and belief the
establishment of special field rules for the Baum (Wolfcamp) Pool
will prevent the economic loss caused by the drillingof unnecessary

DOCKET MANLED
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wells and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative

rights and will be in the interest of conservation and the preven-
tion of waste.

4. That applicant requests that this matter be heard at
the examiner's hearing to be held on December 20, 1967.

Respectfully submitted,

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

HI , BONDU & CHRISTY
Attorneys for Applicant

Box 10

Reswell, New Mexico
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EXHLLIT 7

BAUM PIICIG - LI FLELD
ECONOMICS

Cross INCORME . & v v v 4 ¢ v s o + & 4« o < o . . $3.11 per bbl.

Trucking Charge . . . . . . o 000 e e 0 e .. 0.11 per bbl.
Mineral Incerest Income at 8125 . . . . . . . . . 2.44 per bbl.
Oseratin; Cost and Taxes . . . . . .« < « « « « .« . 0.50 per bbl.
Nzt Working Interest Income . . .« . . .+ « o « « 1.94 per bbl.
Estinaced Recovery 40 Acres 80 Acres 160 Acres

37,800 75,500 151,600

Total Net Incone 5 73

L300 $146,000  $293,000

Development Cost per Well $180,000 $180,000 $180,000

Raetioc of Income to Invest-

mene 0.41 0.81 1.
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PROPOSED SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
BAUM PERMO-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Baum Permc-Pennsylvanian Pool of the
Permo-Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the
limits of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated,

and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. ‘Each well shall be located on a standard unit containing 160 acres, more or less,
substantially in the form of a square, which is a quarter section being a legal subdi-
vision of the United States Public Land Surveys; provided, however, that nothing con-
tained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the drilling a well on each half of the
quarter section or proportionate part thereof upon the receipt of written waivers from

all offset operators and approval of the Secretary-Director.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant an exception to the require-
ments of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an application has been filed for a
non-standard unit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or shape of
the tract is due to a variatica in the legal subdivision of the United States Public
Land Surveys. All operators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be noti-
fied of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Directory may approve the applica-
tion upon receipt of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset operator
has entered an objection teo the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days after

the Sceratarv-Director has recoived the anplication.
k R

RULE 4. 7he first well drilled on every standard or nos-standard unit shall be located

in the NM/4 or SE/4 of a governmental quavter section or lot.

RULE 5. ‘The Sccretary-Dirvector may grant an exception to the vrequirements of Rule 4 with-
out notice and hearing when an application has been filed for an unorthodox location

necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previously drilled
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Page 2

RULE 5. (cont'd)
to another horizon., All operators offsetting the prooosed location shall be notified {
of the application by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state |
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may approve the application
upon receipt of written waivers from all operators offsetting the proposed location or
if no objection to the unorthodox location has been entered within 29 days after the

Secretary-Director has received the application,

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres) shall be zssigned a proportional
factor of 6.77 for allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well on

a l60~acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit

from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration unit shall bear the same ratio to a

standard allowable as the acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.




CASE 3701: Application o* COASTAL
STATES GAS PRODUCING CO. for pool
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